
From: Shari McMahan <SMcMahan@csusb.edu>  
Sent: Thursday, May 26, 2022 8:54 AM 
To: Colleagues <colleagues@groups.csusb.edu> 
Subject: Interim Associate Vice President for Faculty Affairs and Development 
 
Dear Colleagues,  
 
We are pleased to announce that Dr. Kevin Grisham has agreed to serve as the Interim 
Associate Vice President for Faculty Affairs & Development effective July 1.  
 
Dr. Grisham is an alumnus of CSUSB and began as a lecturer at CSUSB in 2007. In 2013, he was 
appointed Assistant Professor of Global Studies in the Department of Geography and 
Environmental Studies serving as Department Chairperson from 2017 to 2021. Since July 2021, 
Dr. Grisham has held the position of Associate Dean of the College of Social and Behavioral 
Sciences (CSBS). During his 14 years at CSUSB, Dr. Grisham has also served as Director of the 
Center for Islamic and Middle East Studies (now known as the Center for the Study of Muslim & 
Arab Worlds) and Associate Director of the Center for the Study of Hate and Extremism. His 
distinguished record of support for our students also includes positions as the Program 
Coordinator for the internationally award-winning CSUSB Model United Nations Program, the 
CSUSB Model Arab League Program, the Social Science Bachelor of Arts Program, and the minor 
in Islamic and Middle East Studies. He also served as Secretary of the Faculty Senate and as a 
faculty senate member representing CSBS. Dr. Grisham has been recognized for outstanding 
teaching and service, earning the 2019 Golden Apple Award, the 2016 Outstanding Faculty 
Adviser Award, and CSBS’ Outstanding Junior Faculty award. His PhD and MA are in Political 
Science from the University of California, Riverside and he holds a BA in Criminal Justice from 
CSUSB. His research and publications center on race, hate-related violence and political 
violence around the globe.   
 
Please join us in welcoming Dr. Grisham to his new role. We would also like to thank AVP 
Yildirim for her years of dedicated service to our faculty and campus.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Shari & Rafik  

 
 


